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March 20, 2020                                                                                              7900-4580-59240-09 
 
Michael Reinhart, P.Eng. 
Production Engineer 
Cona Resources Ltd. 
1900, 222 – 3rd Ave SW 
Calgary, AB  T2P 0B4 
 
Dear Michael Reinhart: 
 
RE: PRESSURE MAINTENANCE WATERFLOOD CANCELLATION  

SQUIRREL FIELD – NORTH PINE ‘C’ POOL – ENCAL PROJECT 
 
The Commission is presently reviewing and amending waterflood approvals to conform to 
current requirements. The waterflood project in the Squirrel field, North Pine ‘C’ Pool, approved 
on March 14th, 2001, has been reviewed by Commission staff. Commission records for the 
project indicate that water injected ceased in October 2009. All wells in the subject project have 
been either zonally abandoned or surface abandoned. On March 19th, 2020, Cona Resources 
Ltd. indicated to the Commission via email that they had no plans to restart injection operations 
and concurred that cancellation of the approval is appropriate. 
 
The pressure maintenance waterflood project approval # 01-09-001 for the Squirrel field, North 
Pine ‘C’ Pool, is hereby cancelled. 
 
Please contact Logan Gray at (250) 419-4465 or the undersigned at (250) 419-4430 should you 
have any questions.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Ron Stefik, EngL 
Supervisor, Reservoir Engineering 
Oil and Gas Commission 




